

SAN DIEGO ASSOCIATION OF GEOLOGISTS

1993 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

CHAIRMAN Lyne Perry 2157 Arnold Way, #724 Alpine, California 91901 (619) 445-3928 VICE CHAIRMAN
Joe Corones
City of San Diego
Waste Management Department
4950 Murphy Canyon Road
San Diego, CA 92123-4325
(619) 492-5034

SECRETARY
Phil Rosenberg
TetraTech, Inc.
6405 Mira Mesa Blvd.,Ste 100
San Diego, CA 92121
(619) 622-2278

TREASURER
Anne Sturz
University of San Diego
Marine and Environmental Studies
Alcala Park
San Diego, CA 92110
(619) 260-4600 x4481

MEETING NOTICE WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 15, 1993

SPEAKER:

Mr. Tom Demere, Curator of Paleontology, San Diego Natural History Museum

TOPIC:

Late Pleistocene Mammals and Fluvial Environments of the San Diego Region

PLACE:

San Diego Natural History Museum

Balboa Park San Diego TIME: 6:00-Social Hour

7:00-Dinner 8:00-Program

DINNER:

Catered by BAHIA MEXICAN RESTAURANT...Meal will include Mexican Buffet, Chips y Salsa,

Soda, Juice, Beer and Wine.

COST:

\$18.00 (Please make checks payable to SDAG)

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED! by <u>noon</u> Tuesday, **December 14**. Please phone in your reservation ASAP to **TETRA TECH**, **INC**., (619) 622-2278. Leave name and number in party if no one answers. Please call Tetra Tech if you need to <u>cancel</u> your reservation. If you have special diet requirements (ie.vegetarian), please contact Lyne Perry (445-3928).

Tom Demere is with the Department of Paleontology at the San Diego Natural History Museum. He is an alumni of both SDSU and USC, and is currently working towards a doctorate at UCLA. Tom's previous talks at SDAG have been both informative and entertaining. Please join us for this annual event.

Please consider supporting the San Diego Natural History Museum. Become a member and support the second oldest scientific museum west of the Mississippi (ask Tom who's the oldest). Contact the membership department at 232-3821.

The annual SDAG Student Scholarships will be awarded at the December meeting. The SDSU graduate scholarship recipient is Kenji Hirabayashi and the undergraduate scholarship recipient is Geanne Chick. SDAG Congratulates these outstanding students!!

SMOKING IS NOT PERMITTED IN THE MUSEUM. YOUR COOPERATION WILL BE APPRECIATED.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- 1. SDAG would like to thank Lyne Perry for her five years of service and dedication to the San Diego Association of Geologists. Even though her tenure is over at the end of this month, we know we will see her smiling face at all SDAG functions!! Thanks Lyne!!
- 2. SDAG 1994 Membership Dues are due in January. A 1994 membership form is included with this newsletter. Please complete and mail with your check to Anne Sturz. Dues may also be paid at the monthly meetings.
- 3. SDAG wishes to extend a special thanks to Transglobal Environmental Geochemistry for their generous 1994 Corporate Sponsorship and Catlin Engineering for preparing the SDAG Membership Directory. SDAG also wishes to thank our 1993 Corporate Sponsors: Group Delta Consultants, Daryl Streiff, Hargis + Associates, PSI, Inc., Gallagher Drilling, Converse Consultants West, Southland Geotechnical Consultants, Bill Elliott, Transglobal Environmental Geochemistry, John Minch and Associates, Allied Geotechnical Engineers, Pacific Soils, Tony V. Sawyer, GeoTech Imagery, IT Corporation, Barrett Environmental Services, and Robertson Geotechnical. Thankyou again for your support!!
- 3. Deadline for announcements to be included in the January Newsletter is December 31. Please submit your items in writing to Anne Sturz.
- 4. The San Diego County Department of Health Services, Site Assessment & Mitigation Division will hold the 1994 Site Assessment & Mitigation Update Presentation on Tuesday, December 14, 1993 at the San Diego Concourse, Convention and Performing Arts Center, Copper Room, 202 "C" Street. The purpose of the SA/M Update Presentation is to publish and present the January 1994 update of the Site Assessment and Mitigation Division's guidelines for reporting and conducting site assessments and remedial actions. All environmental consultants and interested parties involved in conducting environmental studies are invited to attend. For additional information, please contact Colleen Confer at (619) 338-2253.
- 5. The 1994 Annual SDSU Alumni Field Trip will held on February 25, 26 and 27, 1994 and will visit the American Girl Gold Mine located in the Cargo Muchacho Mountains, west of Yuma. For details please contact Bill Elliott at 586-0870.
- 6. A limited number of proceedings from the short course entitled, "Landslides: Recognition, Investigation, and Mitigation" and guides from SDAG's recent field trip "Colorado Desert and Salton Trough Geology" are still available. The cost for the landslide proceedings is \$8.00 and the field trip guides are \$12.00. If interested, please contact Joe Corones.
- 7. The January SDAG Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 19, 1994 at the Tickled Trout. Our guest speaker will be Mr. Francesco Corona of Unocal.
- 8. PRELIMINARY CALL FOR PAPERS: The 1994 SDAG Field Trip is tentatively scheduled to revisit the "Geology of Camp Pendleton". Anyone interested in submitting a paper or assisting, please contact Phil Rosenberg.

SDAG BALLOT

Yes, its that time of year again. SDAG nominates the slate of officers indicated for the 1994 SDAG Executive Committee. Please bring the completed ballot to the December meeting or mail to Lyne Perry by December 15, 1993.

CIRCLE YOUR VOTES

CHAIRMANVICE-CHAIRSECRETARYTREASURERJoe CoronesPhil RosenbergAnne SturzTissa Munasinghe

write-in write-in write-in write-in